
     With its total area under a square
mile and population under 2,000
people, Hopewell Boro is the tiniest
municipality in both Hopewell
Valley and Mercer County and is
smaller than 90% of municipalities
in NJ. Yet, don’t let its size fool you. 
 With dedicated local leaders and
productive partnerships, Hopewell
Boro has delivered the conservation
impact of a giant.
      While FoHVOS is well known for
its preservation work at Baldpate
Mountain in Titusville, or Curlis Lake
Woods in Pennington, a lesser-
known fact is the role we played in
the preservation of Hopewell
Borough Park. John Jackson,
former FoHVOS President, 2022
Jack Gleeson Award winner and the
longest serving FoHVOS Board
Trustee shared:
 “One of our very earliest actions was

to partner with the citizens’ group
that was working to acquire the
Ruhland tract, part of which now

comprises Hopewell Boro Park. Our
former president Ted Stiles worked

tirelessly with the group and
FOHVOS provided funds from its

Green Acres grants that made the
acquisition possible.” 

From that seed, the quality of life in
Hopewell Borough has benefitted
from conservation and recreation
initiatives by groups such as Moms
Clubs, Sourland Conservancy, Boy
and Girl Scouts, Mercer County Park
Commission, Hopewell Elementary,
and even the municipality itself.  

    FoHVOS removed tremendous
numbers  of  invasive  species
through out the park, which made
room for others to improve the
landscape. Significant projects have
included  a playground,  bandstand,
foraging forest, wildlife and forest
restorations, hiking connector trails
and ongoing land stewardship.
      Every year on the first Saturday
of May, Borough Council hosts a
tree planting and park clean up.
Council President Sky Morehouse
donates trees and plants and
brings a backhoe to Hopewell
Borough Park so groups can help
with planting. The increase in
participation at this annual event
demonstrates positive community
engagement.
     Through partnering with the
municipality, local businesses, and
non-profits, FoHVOS maximized the
impact of our mission work and
helped Hopewell Borough provide
additional services and benefits for
its residents and the earth.
     Ryan Kennedy, FoHVOS Vice
President, has been on our Board
since 2014. As a Borough Council
member and YMCA President, Ryan
offers FoHVOS exceptional insights
into the needs of the greater Boro
community, and its young children,
respectively. Our community youth  
focus is also on display at Hopewell
Elementary School ever-expanding
outdoor learning and mindfulness 
 areas championed by FoHVOS
Board Trustee and Hopewell's STEM
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Coordinator Helen Corveleyn. She
plays an integral role in the school’s
indoor and outdoor gardens and
Helen project managed FoHVOS-
sponsored outdoor learning areas. 
   FoHVOS began sponsoring
outdoor learning areas at every
HVRSD school prior to COVID-19,
and their availability has been
credited with helping the district to
safely open schools sooner than
neighboring districts during the
pandemic.
      In addition to supporting
important facilities work, Helen
inspires young people to engage in 
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     The Mighty Hopewell Boro cover shares FoHVOS long-standing
relations that help keep Hopewell Borough green. Momentum
built from our earliest days of  funding Hopewell Boro Park, to our
current trail extensions, advocacy, and outdoor learning and
mindfulness areas. The secret to our success has always been our
partnerships with the public, businesses, nonprofits, and strong
Board members from Ted Stiles and John Jackson (still serving!)
in the early days to Ryan Kennedy, Samara McAuliffe, and Helen
Corveleyn and so many more today.
     FoHVOS collaboration with government bodies makes all the
difference in our ability to preserve, protect and inspire. FoHVOS
facilitated valley-wide clean up days for over 30 years.  As the
Clean Communities program transitions to Hopewell Township,
we take special pride in our original role of designing a program
that donated more than $100,000 to local charities, school clubs
and nonprofits, enlisted thousands of volunteers, and removed
more than 25 tons of trash from Valley neighborhoods!  
     A common thread in these achievements is vigorous support
and connection to people of all ages. From senior citizens enjoying
our parks and supporting our trails, to the school groups using our
learning areas and supporting our clean up days, all contribute to
a greener, healthier earth with an eye toward future conservation.
     While public volunteers ensure future demand for a healthy
climate, career professionals engaging in advocacy and research
ensure that we employ the most productive techniques in land 
 stewardship.  On Page 4, see how FoHVOS Stewardship Director
Dr. Michael Van Clef facilitates professional development for the
continuing education of top conservation experts in New Jersey.
     Continue to Page 5 to learn how additional advisors and
partners in academia, business, nonprofits, and government are
collaborating to achieve Nature For All!
     Finally, on almost every page, you'll see lists of supporters --
people like YOU! Words are not enough to express our gratitude
and appreciation for your work with us toward our common goal
of a cleaner, greener tomorrow.
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conservation advocacy. Last month, her students
mulched the FoHVOS sponsored infinity garden at HES;
this month her Girl Scouts participated in FoHVOS
Clean Communities; and she regularly leads groups to
engage in partnered conservation work at neighboring
Borough Park.  
     While Borough Park and Hopewell Elementary
provide outdoor opportunities within the Borough,
open space and trail connections to surrounding
Township properties seamlessly extend the bucolic
nature and feel of the area.  
     The new Hopewell Sourland Trail, co-owned and
managed by FoHVOS and D&R Greenway, begins at
Highland Cemetery and extends to Featherbed Lane. It
offers wide views of Hopewell Valley, parallels a small
Bedens Brook tributary with pleasing waterfalls,
skirting sheep meadow and farm fields, and winds
through a peaceful spruce forest. Boro officials
encourage visitors to park at the Hopewell Train station
when accessing the trail.
     Kennedy has shared that talks are underway with
FoHVOS, D&R Greenway, Lawrence Hopewell Trail, and
government agencies to build additional trail spurs to
connect Hopewell Borough with St. Michael’s Preserve,
the LHT, and Mount Rose Preserve. Those extensions
will improve outdoor accessibility for Boro residents
and provide a healthy alternative for visitors to enjoy.
     Wildlife protection is also an important component
of conservation. Hopewell Borough Council Member
David Mackie and his wife Mary Rabbitt began
sponsoring a new program known as FoHVOS Reptile
Rescue to address declining turtle populations due to
automobile collisions. The program, which partners,
with state and county agencies, as well as private
residents, volunteers, business owners and nonprofits,
began with volunteer monitoring and a research study
that determined the most hazardous road for turtles.
This month Reptile Rescue signs were installed to warn
drivers of frequently used turtle crossings. With its
unfortunately descriptive name, Crusher Road near
Hopewell Borough was found to have a high turtle
mortality rate and was prioritized.
      “FoHVOS has done so much for Hopewell Boro and I
am grateful for the role I can play to help it and its
partners make positive changes for our Boro
community and environment,” said Kennedy. “The
insight I’ve gained working to implement the FoHVOS
mission to preserve, protect, and inspire, seems to
naturally inform so much of the community work for
our land, our community’s health, and our legislative
advocacy.” 
     Already leaders in conservation, both Hopewell
Borough and FoHVOS have also extended their efforts
to advocacy. For example, FoHVOS was the first
nonprofit to support a plastic bag ban in Hopewell Boro
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Once its momentum grew, both the school district and
the Watershed Institute played key roles in raising
awareness for the ban, which took effect prior to the
statewide plastic bag legislation.
      Since the Boro viewed education as integral to the
initiative’s success, Kennedy wrote a “small business
transition plan” with input from Boro businesses and
non-government organizations before approving a
date for the ban to take effect.
     Partnering with the FoHVOS fiscally sponsored
Outdoor Equity Alliance, Hopewell Borough and its
leaders participated in the OEA’s Juneteenth activities.
Ryan Kennedy supported the Juneteenth Freedom
Ride by chairing the break area at Hopewell
Elementary School for the 50-mile bike ride. FoHVOS’s
newest Board Trustee Samara McAuliffe, also a
Hopewell Borough Council member, staffed a booth at
the Outdoor Equity Alliance’s Juneteenth Black
Farmers Market.
     Looking to Hopewell as a model, there is reason for
optimism that New Jersey towns are prepared to take
positive climate action. The Borough Council strives to
establish town policies that prioritize the earth. The
secret to their success is leveraging relationships both
within and outside of town borders, especially with
environmental organizations like FoHVOS.  Hopewell
Borough continues to exert an outsized impact as it
faces the environmental challenges of the future. 

Hopewell Elementary Infinity Garden 

FoHVOS Board Trustee & Hopewell Elementary STEM
Coordinator Helen Corveleyn, FoHVOS Vice President &
Hopewell Boro Councilman Ryan Kennedy,  and FoHVOS
Executive Director Lisa Wolff  work at FoHVOS sponsored
outdoor learning area at Hopewell Elementary. 
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STRIKE TEAM DONORS

Strike Team Professional Conference 

2022

FoHVOS Strike Team Annual Conference returned to April
at Duke Farms Coach Barn amidst sold out attendance.

Mary Ellen Balady &
   Dawn Durain
Christopher Barr &
   Patricia Shanley
 

Kerry Barringer &
   Rosetta Arrigo
Biostar Associates Inc. 
Christine Black
Jodi Boas
Barbara Bour
Jodee Chizever
Ralph Crome  

The Doris Duke
   Charitable Foundation
Duke Farms Foundation
Miriam Dunne
FirstEnergy Foundation 
Gracie & Harrigan 
   Consulting Foresters
Amy S. Greene
Peter Haugk 
Justin Grgurich
Hilltop Conservancy
Erica Johanson & 
   James Powers 

Leslie Jones-Wentz
Charlize & Bru
   Katzenbach
Joe Kazimierczyk 
F. M. Kirby Foundation
Carol Kleis & Rex Parker
Ernest Christian Klipstein
   Foundation
Thomas Knutson
Susan & John Landau
Christopher Lawrence
Carla Lee Lewis
Charles Martin 

Michael Matthews &
   Pamela Smith
Mark Mayer
Kelly McDonald
Chantal & Philip Meldrum
Merck Foundation
Susan Michniewski & 
   Doug Meckel 
New Jersey Audubon 
NJ Highlands Coalition
Elizabeth Olson 
Lisa Parent
Princeton Hydro 

Raritan Headwaters
    Association
    

Ben Rich
Richard Rockwell
Sourland Conservancy
South Mountain  
     Conservancy
Alice St. Claire-Long
Robert Tomaselli &
     Michael Dawson
US Forest Service
Weeds, Inc.
Lisa Weinstock
Christy Zolty

Professionals learn latest conservation
practices in time for 2023 season!

Conservation professionals throughout the state
came to learn and earn Continuing Education Units
from nationally recognized environmental experts.
Topics included the latest industry trends and
innovative practices in forestry, wildlife, and invasive
species management.

    New Jersey has a strong chance to catch up with
our neighboring states in regulating the sale of
invasive species – NJ is currently one of very few
states nationally without regulations.
    Senators Bob Smith and Linda Greenstein, are
sponsoring Senate Bill No. 2186 that calls for the
regulation of nearly 30 invasive plants. To evaluate the
full suite of invasive species, the bill would establish
the NJ Invasive Species Council consisting of
conservation groups, nursery industry professionals,
and academia to advise the Departments of
Environmental Protection and Agriculture.
     In fall 2022, a subgroup of Senator Smith’s Forest
Task Force, including Mike Van Clef, worked closely
with members of the nursery trade to craft
amendments to strengthen S2186. They also provided
testimony to the Senate Environment and Energy
Committee chaired by Sen. Smith. 
     We hope a final bill passes by the end of June.

Conservation Advocacy Progress

Senator Bob Smith, Chair of State Environmental
and Energy Committee, addresses FoHVOS
Invasive Species Strike Team Conference attendees.
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OEA FINANCIAL SUPPORT

OUTDOOR EQUITY ALLIANCE EXPANDS 

2022

Welcome New Advisors & Board Members 

1772 Foundation
Renata Barnes &
      Donald Ade
Sheetu Batra
Barbara Bingham &
      Maya Kollman
Daniel Benson
Nancy Bermeo
Lisa Borreguero
Tamar Kieval Brill
Bonnie Watson Coleman
Bristol Myers Squibb
Duke Farms Foundation 
Maureen Dynarski 
Sandra Finalet

Friends of Princeton 
     Open Space
The Miller S. & Adelaide S.
     Gaffney Foundation
Leah Gilbert
Green Matters
Lauri Harbison
Verna Harrison
Erin Harsell
Joann & Isaac Held
Jeff Hoagland
Eleanor Horne
Brian Hughes
Gary Johnson
Richard Jacobs  

Richard Jacobs
Gary Johnson
Robert Wood Johnson
     Foundation
Carol Kleis & Rex Parker
Ann Kohler
Mikaela & Jaquan Levons
Richele & Craig Lieboff
Mercer County 
     Education Association
Denis Michel
Susan Michniewski &
     Douglas Meckel
Nikema & Damon Missouri
Gil Morejon 

New Jersey Audubon
New Jersey Conservation
     Foundation
New Jersey League of
    Conservation Voters
Not In Our Town Princeton
Northeast Organic 
     Farming Association
Priscilla Oliveira
Linda R. Oppenheim & 
     Robert J. Karp
Basanthi Pasupuleti
PACF Bunbury Fund
Princeton Hydro
The QK Collective
Amie Rukenstein

Vanessa Sandom &
      Carl Seiden
Lynne Seidel
Sarah & David Sherwin
Susan Sinclair
Wilma Solomon
Lauren Thoma
Romy Toussaint
Mimi & Charles Turi
Michael Van Clef
Anthony Verrelli
The Watershed Institute
Peter Watson
Lisa Wolff
Joan Wood

The Outdoor Equity Alliance, a fiscally sponsored project of FoHVOS, began in 2019
as a coalition of organizations working with a common objective of “Nature For All.”

On January 31, 2023, Outdoor Equity Alliance held its first annual meeting, added three
Board Members, and initiated our highly anticipated Advisory Committee. We welcome
Karen Andrade-Mims, Executive Director of The Father Center, Julio Enrique Badel,
Director of Education & Community Engagement at Grounds For Sculpture, and Andre
Thomas, Senior Training Manager at Isles, Inc., to the OEA Board!



Mayor Paul Anzano & 
 Christine O'Brien
Charles A. & Isabel M. Baker^
Anita Bhala
Richard Bilotti &
     Katherine Hatton^
Julie & David Blake^
Jennifer & John Burghardt*
David Chait
Jennifer Curtis^
Daniel Dorsky & 
     Georgette Sturam
Katherine Dresdner^
James Ewen
Daniel & Nancy Fishman^
Deborah & Russ Galen^
Jack & Bev Gallagher^
Dr. Alexandra Gerry*
Erica Johanson &
     James Powers^
Mary & Keith Johnson
Marjorie Kaplan & 
     Francis Sweeney*
Ryan Kennedy*
Kevin & Leslie Kuchinski^
David LaMotte & 
     Jani Rachelson*
Charles & Sharyn Magee*
Michael & Jennifer Markulec
Samara McAuliffe
Mary Michaels
Sky & Liza Morehouse
Ray & Beth Nichols*
Jeffrey Osborn & 
     Yolanda Lawas^
Courtney Peters-Manning &
     Tomas Manning^
Richard & Jean Pinto
Vivian Pratt
Uma & Ashok Purandare
Daniel & Nancy Rubenstein*
Michael Ruger & 
     Theresa Vogler^
Ron & Amie Rukenstein^
Ronald Russell^
Peter & Moira Sandford
Thomas & Leslie Schorr^
Russell & Lois Swanson*
William Taylor
Penny & Ted Thomas^
Robert Tomaselli & 
     Michael Dawson*
Anthony Verrelli
Kurt & Linda Vollherbst*
Shana Weber & Kevin Scully^
Erika Zannou & Rao MantriJoin FoHVOS Today
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William Sproule & Mary Albert
Margaret Allen
Ernest & 
     Geneva Anastasio*
Barbara Andrew & 
     Gerald Seid*
Margo Andrews
Jim Andrews & 
     Amy Pearlmutter*
Anthony & Minnie Arnone^
Mr. Anthony P. Bahri
Linda Balto^
Connie Ban
Renata Barnes & 
     Donald Ade
James & Sandy Basta
Michael and Betsy Bell
Jaye Berman
Russell Bershad &
     Sharon Wynn
Robert Bevilacqua
Kirsi Bhasin
Nimisha Bhatt
Diana Boric
Mary Beth & Mike Boyle
Nina Brander
Sarah & Cliff Brangwynne
Dr. Mark and Sally Branon
Eileen Brennan-Randall^
Jim & Debbie Burd^
Jeffrey Burd
Phil & Carol Carlson*
Meg & 
     Woody Carsky-Wilson^
Mary Ellen Carson*
Alantha Carter
Julie Cesari
Ruby Chan & Irvin Katz^
Kit & Robert Chandler
David & Shannon Cirullo^
Laurie & Glenn Cleveland
David Cohen
Susan Colket
Kay Collins
Reid Collins
Paul & Terry Cooper*
Becky Crawford
Caitlin Daley
Dr. Silvia Debenedetti
Stacy Denton
Franklin L. Dippery*
Michele Downie
Ellie Driscoll^
John A. Dzelzkalns*
Annette Earling
Landis S. Eaton*

Friends of Hopewell Valley Open Space welcomes members and
gratefully acknowledges donors who made contributions
between January 1, 2022 and December 31, 2022. With your
support, we continue to preserve land, protect natural
resources, and inspire the next generation of conservationists.

William Alexander & 
     Dorothy Borresen^
Eric Armour & 
     Katherine Fullerton*
Jonathan & Mary Baum*
Barbara Baumecker^
Rene Belder
Alfred Bendixen & 
     Judith Hamera
Daniel Benson
Brad Caswell
John Cimino
Donna Costanzo
Stephen Davis^
Ray Disch
Douglas Dixon^
John & Karen Ellis^
Nancy Feldman & 
     Ross Lewin*
Bobbi Fishman & 
     Tom Van Essen*
Barbara Gaffney
Joel & Carole Goldstein
Thomas & Margaret Gorrie*
Joann Guellnitz
Lois & Lee Harrod^
Nell Haughton
Joann & Isaac Held*
Maricel & Michael Hermann^
Alan M. Hershey*
Eleanor V. Horne^
Amy & Michael Kassler-Taub
Dr. David Krauss & 
     Deborah Toth*
Bryan & Nicole Langdo^
F. Miller Maley^
Sylvie and Lester Mayer*
Nina Melker
Erica Moncrief
Scot Pannepacker & 
     Heidi Wilenius*
Lisa Parent
Mary Schmidt & 
     Elizabeth Thompson
John Shamsey
Carl and Nadine Stern
Lena Struwe
Dr. Lauren Thoma
Michael Turner
Adrienne Tymiak &
     David Ackerman*
Ms. Margret van Vuuren &
     Dr. Scott Chasalow*
Michael & Mary Wagner*
John Watson
Tim Wilkins

Trail Leader
$1,000 and Up 

Thank 
You

Advocate 
$250-$499 

Conservationist
$500-$999 

Ecology Patron 
Up to $249 

Val Ackerman
Rachel Adler
Mark & Samantha Bean^
Franta Broulik*
Lisa & Phil Caton^
Cheryl Cerankowski
Thomas Ebeling^
Kaytura Felix & 
     Michael Santiago
Evann Gleeson*
Loren Flath
Cathy Fortenbaugh & 
     Peter McGrath^
Fox Foundation
Chad Goerner
Amy S. Greene
Kimberly Haren*
John & Carol Jackson*
Ellen Kick & Seung Kwak^
Carol Kleis & Rex Parker*
Heather Kumer & 
     Josh Rosenstock
Drs. John & 
     Moira Lawrence, III*
Jaquan & Mikaela Levons
Craig & Richele Lieboff
David Mackie & Mary Rabbitt
Kristin & Michael McLaughlin^
Maria Nicolo & David Earling^
Anne Nixon-Ellery &
     Michael Ellery
Jackie Perlmeter & 
     Mark Eisele
Linda Osborne^
Ed Rosen^
Vanessa Sandom & 
     Carl Seiden^
Scott & Rose Santin*
Carol Saunders*
Mimi & Charles Turi*
Kevin Ulkloss & Jean Mara
Jim & Nancy Utaski^
Arun Verma
Robert Wilson^
Lisa Wolff & Paul Kinney^
Julie Wulf^

Stephen Eaton^
Michelle & 
 Antoine El Khoury
Shannon Erwin
Brad & Sophie Evans
Cathy Felgar
Arthur Firestone & 
    Barbara Kirsh^
Robert Flory
David & Emogene Floyd
Virginia France*
John & Katie Furrey
Jim Gambino^
Robert Gilbert
Dr. Elise Glazer-McCoy
David & Christina Glogoff*
Jessica Glover
Robert Goertz^
Serge Goldstein
James Golis^
Johanna Gonzalez
Joanne Gorelick
Rae & Steve Grasso
Ginger Greenzang
Sarah & Richard Gregg^
Joseph Grillo
Hyman Grossman & 
 Kristine Olson^
William & Evelyn Guthrie*
Douglas Hale
Denise Hansson^
Max & Robin Harris^
Dr. Robert & Stephanie Harris*
Peter Haugk
Robert & Anne Hayton^
Marybeth Heffernan &
       Bob Horgan
Stephen Highcock & 
       Cynthia Dixon^
Kathleen Hill*
Donald & Jennifer Hirsh^
Edward & Regina Hoag^
Jeff Hoagland & 
      Michelle Hamilton
Reba & Hoyt Holley
Mary Horowitz^
John T. Hunt & 
     Barbara L. Brizzee^
Liz and Jack Hvizdos
Dean & Kimberly Jablonski^
Mark & Cynthia Jaworsky^
Myrna & Edward Jenkins
Alan Johnson & 
      Dorothy Aicher^
William Jones
James & Marilyn Jordan^
Sarah Katzenbach
Alison Kavchok
Joe Kazimierczyk
Mark Kearney^
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George & Karen Kelly^
Paul & Linda Kiss*
David & Jane Klaus
Charles A. Klein III^
Mamatha Kodidela
Wiley Kohler
Alan R. Kooney*
Mark Krasovic
Dr. John Krommes
Marian Labos*
Susan & John Landau
Kevin Lauricella & 
     Suzanne Potts^
Timothy Law
Renee & Robert Lawless^
Joe Lawver
Lynn Lee & Mark Sherwood
Ginger & Mark Leonard*
Simon & Carole Levin*
Steven & Justine Levine
Caroline Lindenbaum Lewis
Andrew Lieu
Skip & Judy Livingston^
Greg Lombardi
Mahlon & Heather Lovett
Jenny Ludmer
Robert & Molly Lytle
Peter Macholdt & 
     Kathy Fedorko*
Holly Marr
Charles Martin
William Martin
Lindsay Matthews
Margaret & 
     William McDermott*
Frank McDonnell
Carolyn McGrath
Jim & Elizabeth McGuire
Elizabeth McLaughlin*
Linda Mead
Mimi Mead-Hagen

Stony Brook Garden Club
Ben & Jean Strauss*
Tanya Sulikowski
Hannah Suthers*
Martha Sword
Susan Tarr
Mark Tengi
Ralph & Doris Tiger
Alexander C. Tomkins*
Christopher Turnbull
Aaron Twitchell
Alan Upperco^
James Urion
Greg Vafis & Lisa Canzano^
Debra Valazza
Michael Van Clef^
Gooitzen van der Waal & 
     Jane McKinley^
William Van Zandt^
Anna M. Voordeckers*
David & Karen Voorhees
David & Jeanne Waldman
     Vita Wallace
Alicia & Jim Waltman^
Yan Mei Wang
Patsy Wang-Iverson
Timothy & Tracy Wardell*
Dennis & Laura Waters^
John R. Wicoff*
Kathy Wilson
Mark & Barbara Witmer^
Erika Wojciechowicz
Evan & Rosalie Wolarsky*
Shar Wolff
Heather & Nick Wurtz
Maya Yatom
Metthea Yepsen & 
     Daniel Paul
Marian Young^
Ken & Alice Zeldis^
Elizabeth Zingg*

Richard Meckstroth
David Melman &
     Janet Morrison
John & Nancy Merritt^
Andrea Meyer
Carol & Galen Meyer^
Jennifer Michelson
Susan Michniewski & 
     Doug Meckel*
Sally & David Mikkelsen*
Wendy Mager & Eric Monberg
Sreeni Nair
Olivia Nellums &
     Brian Pasquini^
Ray & Barbara Newman
J. Wilson Noden*
Cherie & Paul Ogren
Jack & Linda Oliver^
Benji Orr*
Linda Osborne*
John Ottinger
Daniel Pace*
Alexa Parliyan
Louise Paul
Dr. Will Payne
Hilary Persky
Deborah and Jim Peters
Charles & Larayne Peters*
Dr. Alexandra Pinz
Robert Platten & 
     Patricia Freeland^
Andrew Plunkett
Sara Poor
Pascale Poussart & 
    Adam Maloof^
William Power
Frances L. Preston*
Jeffrey L. Price^
Nancy J. Putnam*
Michael Rahtz
Martin Rapp & 
    Karen Worthington*

Emily Reeves
Susan Richardson
Alex Rivera
Anthony & Glorianne Robbi^
Jacqueline Rocci
Brian Rogosky
Elizabeth Rosen
Julie & Phil Rosenthale
Barbara T. Ross*
Andrew & Beth Rothman
Michael Rothwell &
     Judy Venosky^
Karen Rubin
Randy Rutberg
Rolf-Peter Ryseck &
     Anita Knapp^
Keith Sagers
David & Diane Sandahl
Lynn & Larry Sanford^
Richard Santosusso*
John Saponara
Athena Sarafides
Bob Sauer & Anita Crane
Sharon L. Schley^
Rev. Nancy Schluter*
Joyce Schneiderman
Steven Schultz
David Seiler
Edward Shea & Abigail Harris*
David & Jennifer Shinkfield*
James & Eileen Shissias
Lisa Shrager
Laura Smelas & Sean Jackson
Allan & Gail Smith^
Dr. Thomas Smith^
Edward Snyder^
Christoph Spath
Laura Spence-Ash
Scott Stanford*
Jillian Stark
Anne Stires

Tributes

Memorials

The Ellery Family
   Danielle Tufaro-Olsen
Patrick D. Kennedy
   Joanne & Craig Allsopp
   Candace Banks
   Kaitlyn Elizalde
   Ann Hurley
   Michael Kennedy
   Brienne Kennedy
   Patrick Kennedy
   Mark Lampf
   Marybeth Luzzetti
   Matthew Luzzetti
   Ed Mount
   Rich Rosenberry & 
      Joan Levinsohn
   The Turner Family
   Lisa Wolff & Paul Kinney
Bob & Geri Koblis
   Geralyn Koblis
Leslie & Kevin Kuchinski
   Diane and David Weisz
Justine Rolland
   Lisa Wolff - FoHVOS
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David Fishman
   Mimi & Charles Turi
Ella & Grimm Goerner
   Jolanda Lacewell
John M. Kochan
   Allison Haight
George Latham
   Richele & Craig Lieboff
Raj Nigam 
   Michael Saul & Amy
MacIsaac
   Binnie Thom 
Carol M. Tirrell
   Bloomberg Corporate  
      Philanthropy

Joseph & Mary Aldino
   Eileen Horton
Harry Corbin
   Janet Corbin
Robert Corbin
   Janet Corbin
Joanne & Vincent D'Adamo
   Gregory D'Adamo
Harold Randy Hagar
   Janice Krupa
Debbie Marks Lake
   The Borgos Family
David & Lillian Peaslee
   Eileen Horton
John & Frances Praznoski
   Nancy Praznoski
Julia Snyder
   Cathyann Worek
Russell Snyder
   Cathyann Worek
Richard Wright
   Cindy Shemansky

Capital Health
Tributes

Save the Date 8 OCTOBER 2023 / 4 pm
GLENMOORE FARM, HOPEWELL

FoHVOS Annual Gala
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Like us on Facebook!
Follow us on Twitter & Instagram

Board Trustees & Staff
Officers Trustees Staff
President
Dan Rubenstein

Vice President
Ryan Kennedy
 

Vice President
Judith Karp

Treasurer
Mimi Turi

Secretary 
Marjorie Kaplan

Mark Bean 
Helen Corveleyn
Rob Flory
John Jackson
Carol Kleis
Jaquan Levons
Tomia MacQueen
Samara McAuliffe
Frank Newport
Jeffrey Osborn
Daniel Pace

Our

Mission:

Non-Profit
Organization
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Friends of Hopewell Valley Open Space is an accredited non-profit land

trust that is dedicated to preserving the Valley’s character by partnering


with the community to preserve land, protect natural resources, and

inspire a new generation of conservation.

Executive Director
Lisa Wolff

Operations Manager
Leslie Kuchinski
 

OEA Program Director
Renata Barnes 

Website Manager
Lauren Matthews 

Office Admin Intern 
Miguel Hernandez- 
     Delgado

Stewardship Director
Mike Van Clef

Senior Land Steward
Beth Craighead
 

Land Stewards
Catherine Atwood 
Dana Christensen
Tyler Christensen 

Strike Team
Brian Kubin 
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